DECISION PAPER

TO:		MEMBERS OF THE NELSON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
FROM:		Charles Thompson, Construction and Maintenance Liaison/DPP
CC:		Anthony Orr, Superintendent
SUBJECT:	Changing of the interior geothermal piping at Thomas Nelson High School
DATE:		June 15, 2010
ISSUE:	A potential problem concerning the interior geothermal piping for Thomas Nelson High School was brought forward by CMTA, mechanical engineering consultants for this project.  Mr. Doug Hundley, lead engineer for this project, summarizes the issue:  “The Board is reviewing the option to change the interior piping at Thomas Nelson High School from Schedule 80 PVC to HDPE.  The HDPE is the same material utilized in the well field construction, and the change will increase the interior piping warranty to match the well field piping warranty of 25 years for any material defects.  The material has a longer life expectancy, and because piping will never have to be replaced, the cost of future HVAC replacements will be significantly reduced.  HDPE also has a higher resistance to chemical attacks, and the use of the material will save the District long term operation cost due to chemical maintenance of the hydronic system.”
	To change from Schedule 80 PVC to HDPE will result in a cost increase of $35,500.
RECOMMENDATION: Approve changing from Schedule 80 PVC to HDPE for the interior geothermal piping at Thomas Nelson High School.
RECOMMENDATION: I move that the Nelson County Board of Education approve changing from Schedule 80 PVC to HDPE for the interior geothermal piping at Thomas Nelson High School.



	




